LAYTON PERMANENT ALLOTMENT ASSOCIATION
Association Meeting Sunday 26th April 2015, onsite.

Attendees:
 
Jacky Stennett (JS) Chair, Dave Stennett (DS) Treasurer, Dave Wignall (DW) Min Sec, Isabel Horn IH (Sec.), Sarah Mather, John Horn, Derrick Walls, Shaun Keane, Shirley Horn, Peter Eccles, Gail Blackburn, Lesley Roberts, Kryztof  & Anna Warzecha, Geoffrey & Margaret  Brayshaw, Phyllis Duffy, Anthony Evans, Neil Cartmell, Louise Beavers, Michelle Farmer, Mica Goldstone.
JS opened the meeting at 13:30hrs and welcomed all.
Apologies 
Albert & Bernie O’Hara, Jane Keane, Alan & Elizabeth Westhead, Christine Farmer, Darren & Elaine Aldous, Stuart Gibson, Alison & Christine Penistone, Sheila Dryden
Minutes of previous meeting 29/03/2015 were accepted without amendment by the meeting.
Matters arising from previous meeting
Produce Show – JS reported that there had been some changes to the elected officers at David’s Slack Allotments; this may result in assistance with the Produce Show
Fence and encroachment, behind plots 13 & 14 – Council officer Neil Makie and Legal Services are dealing with this issue. They have been in contact with the neighbours and are investigating how to access to make repairs.
On site machinery – JS and DS had visited a dealer/garden machine shop in St. Annes – Webster’s, to obtain an estimate for the safety checking of our onsite equipment at a cost of £18.50 + vat per machine. This is a major saving on the charges that Salisbury’s made a couple of years ago for checking the machines. The machines will be collected on Thursday afternoon and will be returned in a couple of days.
Chairperson’s report

The container, provided by the Layton Bee Project, has been delivered and with some difficulties, had been put into position at the rear of plot 5. 
The container is to be used as the LPAA shop and for storage. This will allow for the tearoom and current shop to be opened up to allow the space to be used for meetings etc. by the Association and by the Layton Bee Project. The inside of the container has been painted, thanks to DS, SK, JH, and now requires shelving/racking. An estimate for this work is awaited and, once complete; help will be needed in ‘kitting out’ the container and then, progressing changes to the tearoom.
JS reported that she had attended the Friends of Kingscote Park AGM on 23/04/2015. They will be holding s dog show on Sunday 7th June 2015 at the park and LPAA have been invited to have a stall at the event. Donations of jams, chutneys etc. would be welcomed.
Details of the categories for the dog show will be put on the notice board.
Secretaries report.

Judging for the LPAA Best Plot competition will take place on 7th July 2015 at 10:00. Tim and Betty have agreed to be our independent judges again this year. Please ensure your plot is ‘open’ on this date. By default, all plots are entered to this competition. If you do not wish to enter this competition, then do let one of the committee know.
Following on from last month’s discussions on the cost of water… This is largest bill the Association incurs and any saving we can make is a saving for all of us. 
Remember that hosepipes should be disconnected from taps when you are not on your plot. If you see a hosepipe left on a tap and the plot holder is not on their plot, please turn off the tap and disconnect the hose. 
A discussion followed exploring methods of auto/timed water cut off. It was not known if devices of this type were available. DS agreed to investigate if such method were available.
Treasurers Report
DS distributed his account summary report. There is a further £78 to be included in these figures for equipment hire – this is not added until the end of the month.
Last year (2014/15) water bill was £1610.01. The cost per m3 has increased this year from £1.54 to £1.63. £1712 was included in plot rents to cover this year’s water charges.
Shop sales for last year were £534. April’s sales were £318.
AOB
JS reported that the Association made use of Sheila Dryden’s BBQ on Open Day and Bonfire Night. Sheila has let us know that her BBQ ‘blew up’ whist she was using it – no injuries fortunately – hence the Association have purchased a large BBQ for the site from Argos; on offer at £99.99 (was £149.99). 
A question was raised regarding items available from the Association shop and if we make anything in the running of it.
DS replied that a very small profit is made from shop sales but, its function is to provide an expected service for the benefit of the members.
Items available include… compost, grow bags, fertiliser, canes, string, plant labels, greenhouse frames etc. 

An enquiry from a member – what would the solar power provide? JS asked Neil Cartmel to answer. Neil replied that the plan was to have one 200w solar panel charging two 80A/h batteries, providing 4kw of power – for lights, computer and projector, charging phones or charging power tools etc.
Neil had provided an estimate of no more than £1000.A grant application was being prepared, if this was refused the Association could fund the project, if all agreed.
Shaun reminded all that donations for the tombola and bottle stall can be made now. Please pass these on to a committee member or leave them in the tearoom.
It was asked if we could have a BBQ after the next meeting. It was agreed that would be an ideal opportunity to test the new BBQ. Bring your own burgers/sausages etc.

Next meeting Sunday 31st May 2015 at the allotment tea rooms 13:30hrs with BBQ after.
JS then closed the meeting thanking all for attending.

The meeting closed at 1400hrs.
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